
Katie Hobbs, Governor

Carmen Heredia, Cabinet Executive Officer

and Executive Deputy Director

May 21, 2024

The Honorable Katie Hobbs
Governor of Arizona
1700 West Washington St.
Phoenix, A.Z. 85007

The Honorable Warren Petersen, President
Arizona State Senate
1700 West Washington St.
Phoenix, A.Z. 85007

The Honorable Ben Toma, Speaker
Arizona State House of Representatives
1700 West Washington St.
Phoenix, A.Z. 85007

Dear Governor Hobbs, President Petersen, and Speaker Toma:

The Arizona Health Care Cost Containment System (AHCCCS) is submitting this final report pursuant to 
Laws 2023, Chapter 17, Section 3, which states (in part): “A. On or before May 15, 2023 through May 15, 
2024, the Arizona health care cost containment system administration shall submit a monthly report to 
the governor, the president of the senate and the speaker of the house of representatives and shall 
provide a copy of this report to the secretary of state…”

AHCCCS has now completed its unwinding renewals, conducting over 2.5 million redeterminations 
between April 2023 and March 2024, with the last month of unwinding data being reported in the April 
2024 monthly report. The AHCCCS Return to Regular Renewals webpage contains further information, 
resources and reporting on this topic, including a data dashboard of monthly renewals, frequently asked 
questions, and resources and assistance for AHCCCS members.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (602) 417-4711 if you have any questions or would like additional 
information.

Sincerely,

Carmen Heredia

Cabinet Executive Officer

and Executive Deputy Director

CC: The Honorable Adrian Fontes, Arizona Secretary of State

Zaida Dedolph Piecoro, Health Policy Advisor, Office of the Governor

www.azahcccs.gov

602-417-4000

801 East Jefferson Street, Phoenix, AZ 85034


